APRIL15 LEAGUE MEETING – FIELD TRIPS 

   The League has scheduled visits to two homes in order to learn how the owners built sustainable homes. The two homes are those of Jason and Halcyon Moses in the Pea Ridge area and Roger Smith, Washington Boulevard.

   Roger Smith’s home uses geothermal for heating the home.

   One of the premises for the Moses home was to reduce toxic chemicals to a minimum. Halcyon says, “Living sustainable is easier on the earth but also healthier for us.” They banned materials with Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) and ones with formaldehyde.
   They used locally and sustainably harvested wood and materials with a recycled content. They chose Energy Star certified products, low-flow faucets/showers, dual flush toilets, energy efficient windows, spray insulation, Concrete Insulated Forms (CIF), geothermal to heat and cool, and a 5000 gallon rainwater cistern system.

   When asked to compare the costs of sustainable building to standard building, Halcyon says, “Most people think that building sustainable is too expensive or that products (counters, tile) would be impossible to find in this area.  We did a price comparison for every option. While some aspects of building sustainable may be more expensive up front, the savings, long-term make up for it in the long run.”

    We will meet on April 15,10:45 am at the K-Mart shopping center parking lot -- east end, away from the K-mart building. After visiting the Moses home, we will stop to eat on our way to the Smith home. Feel free to bring your friends. Please RSVP to Helen Gibbins, 736-3287 or gibbins@frontier.com. 

ENERGY EFFICIENCY CONFERENCE

   An Energy Efficiency Conference is scheduled for Wednesday, May 22, 2013 at the Marshall University Foundation Hall, 8:30 am – 3:30 pm. The conference is targeted to commercial and industrial energy efficiency. For more information access the following link. http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07e754e0725293a90e&llr=td9kyekab 
BETH BAUSERMAN

   We remember a wonderful woman, Beth Bauserman, and extend our condolences to Sam, her son.  Beth was a long time member of the League before her residency at a nearby extended care facility. Among many of her contributions to League activities were her research and publication of several juvenile justice booklets. These publications provided the background information for Leagues around the state to study and come to consensus on juvenile justice. Our next step was to participate in the lobbying efforts that led to the passage of the Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act.

   Beth served on Prestera’s Board of Directors and was on the state’s advisory group for the Association of Community Mental Health/Mental Retardation Programs of West Virginia. She received a commendation from then Governor Rockefeller.

   Those of us who knew Beth feel fortunate to have been her friend.

DUES NOTICE 

   Our annual year starts in April. Dues may be sent to Ann Speer, 706 Ridgewood Rd., Huntington, WV 25701 -- single members - $45; two in one household - $60; full time college students - $25. If you know someone who would like to joint the League, new members’ dues are half price.

DO YOU NEED A PROGRAM FOR ANOTHER ORGANIZATION?

   The Huntington League offers a program on the history of voting. The presentation includes narrative and monologues from different perspectives. While you are program planning, you might wish to consider our program. We encourage everyone to realize how precious are our voting rights.

CALENDAR 

   April 15 – League Field Trips

   April 16 – Earth Day at Marshall University

   April 22 - Earth Day, national 

   May 4 – League’ state convention in Jefferson County

   May League meeting – Review of the 2013 legislative session with Cabell County legislators

   Summer – We will schedule several film viewings. Let us know if you have suggestions.

YEAR IN REVIEW – 2012-13
    VOTERS SERVICE 
  Candidates meetings - we co-sponsored three candidates meetings, each in the spring and fall.

  Herald-Dispatch’s Election Guide, we assisted.

  MU Women Candidates Event – We registered voters and set up a display.

  Fact Sheets on Huntington’s charter changes and Elections information

  Fact Sheet on WV’s Constitutional Amendment on the ballot. Prepared by the LWVWV

  Program for THE LINKS, Inc. and other organizations. We presented our program on the history of Voting Rights in the US.      
  Program for the National Federation of the Blind, Huntington Chapter.

  Program at the library for children

   ACTION    


LOCAL

       Education on recycling

       

STATE

       Public Financing of Judicial Elections 

       Fracking Rules

       Energy Efficiency Laws

       Water Quality Standards for Selenium. Don’t weaken them.

       Voter ID –opposed and letter to editor

       Medicaid Expansion – contacted Gov. Tomblin


NATIONAL

       Clean Air Act - reduce smog limit and climate gases;sign a pledge; letters to the editor

       Disclose Act - Campaign Finance Reform

       Gun violence

       Sequester; protect programs for the poor

       Future of coal – praised Sen. Rockefeller for his stance.

PUBLICATIONS

       “Directory of Public Officials and Personnel”- on the Herald-Dispatch’s website

       “Guide to the Legislature” (Cabell and Wayne)

LEAGUE MEETINGS

       Energy Efficient WV (with NAACP)

       Affordable Care Act (with NAACP)

       Huntington Area Parks and Recreation (with NANBPW and Delta Sigma Theta)

       Cassandra, a play written by Elinore Taylor; Climate of Change film(with OVEC)

       Viewed “Iron Jawed Angels” to celebrate passage of the 19th Amendment

SPECIAL PROJECT 

       Bill of Rights display –downtown library – Marcia Daoust

